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NORTH CAROLINA 

PUBLIC STAFF 

UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

November 3, 2017 
 

M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

 Re:  Docket No. E-100, Sub 147 
 

Dear Ms. Jarvis: 
 

On October 31, 2017, the Public Staff filed in the above-referenced docket 
its combined comments on the utilities’ REPS Compliance Reports.  Upon further 
review, one statement regarding the provision of REPS compliance services by 
Duke Energy Progress, LLC (DEP) to the Town of Waynesville was included that 
is no longer accurate.  In addition, in our discussion of the competitive procurement 
process established in S.L. 2017-192 (HB 589), the comments incorrectly stated 
that HB 589 called for the procurement of 2,660 MW of additional solar capacity, 
as opposed to renewable energy capacity.  Attached are redlined and clean 
versions of the Public Staff’s revised comments. 
 

The Public Staff apologizes for this error and for any inconvenience it may 
have caused the Commission or the parties. 
 

By copy of this letter, I am forwarding a copy of the above to all parties of 
record. 
 

      Sincerely yours, 
 

      Electronically submitted 
      /s/ Robert B. Josey 
      Staff Attorney 
      robert.josey@psncuc.nc.gov 
 

RBJ/cla 
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